VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development

Date: August 25, 2014

Present:  Matthew Moore, Ken Drake, Ayanna Gaines, Bill Hart, Ryan Petitfils, Ben Somoza, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump, Philip Clinton, Lucy Capuano, Sharon Beynon, Laurie Moore, Tom Dalton, Nathan Cole, Rebecca Chandler, Jenna Garcia, Helen Galindo

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Absent:  Alex Kolesnik, Dina Pielaet, Gigi Fiumerodo, Peder Nielsen, Perry Martin, Sharla Fell

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Approval of Minutes
	Bill Hart motioned to approve the April 28, 2014 meeting minutes, and Ben Somoza seconded the motion.

The April 28, 2014 meeting minutes were approved by the committee.
	Eileen will post approved meeting minutes on the Professional Development web page.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Committee membership update
	Tom Dalton resigned from the committee due to the anticipation of a heavy workload.

New committee members are Matthew Moore, Ryan Petitfils and Lucy Capuano.
	
	
	

	New Full-Time Faculty Orientation
	The new full-time faculty will have monthly follow-up meetings during the fall semester. 

The committee commented on the wonderful job Tom Dalton did on videotaping the Full-Time Faculty Orientation.


	
	
	Tom Dalton



	Flex Week Debriefing 
	The consensus throughout the campus is that the last Flex Week was the best ever. 

Committee will create To Do List for Flex Week to record what went right and what could have gone better.

· Flex Week will be set up like a conference. Faculty and staff will have to register online. This will help with setting up rooms and with ordering appropriate amounts of food and drinks.

· The Mandatory Flex Day division meeting needs to be held earlier in the day.

· Lunch time should be longer and should include Spirit Games.

· The college president’s presentation should take place after lunch.

· The president’s presentation should be held in the cafeteria instead of the PAC building. People are more comfortable asking questions in a smaller space. 

· The Pirate Awards should be handed out after the president’s presentation.

Committee needs to decide:

· Whether to have Flex Week for 3 or 4 days. 

· Which days of the week to hold Flex Week.

· Whether or not several workshops should be offered at the same time.

· Perhaps break up workshops into four categories: Student Services, Technology, Classroom Instruction, and Campus Awareness.

· Color code the workshop categories for ease of selection.

· Each day might be assigned a different workshop category.

· Have Full-Time Faculty Orientation before Flex Week, so new faculty can attend Flex Week workshops.

Part-time faculty orientation was well attended.


	
	
	

	Flex Week Survey
	The Flex Week Survey will be sent out no later than Thursday, August 28.

The committee reviewed the survey questions and suggested the following changes to the questions.

1.      1. Did you attend Flex Week?

2.    2. If you did not attend Flex Week, why not?

34   3. Do you have specific feedback related to Friday’s Mandatory Flex Day?


	Rebecca will update the survey.
	
	Rebecca Chandler

	Faculty Senate Award Dinner
	Ryan will discuss reviving the Faculty Senate Award Dinner at the next Faculty Senate Meeting. 
	
	
	Ryan Petitfils



	Ventura College Veteran’s Center
	The Veterans Center will open on September 2 and will be located in the Student Services Center near the Staff Lounge.

A volunteer is needed to design a website for the Veteran’s Center.  Please contact Lauri Moore if you want to help.

The Veteran’s Center will also have a food bank for veterans who are struggling to pay for food.
	
	
	Lauri Moore

	Spanish Heritage Fiesta
	The Multicultural Committee is planning a Spanish Heritage Fiesta on September 24, 2014. The fiesta will start at 6:30 pm. The fiesta will include Mariachis, Flamenco Dancers, Music, Food, Poetry, Art, Artifacts, Jewelry, and Classical Guitar. 

The week-long Film Festival will be showing films in Spanish. 

The goal is to make the Spanish Heritage Fiesta a yearly event.

Gwen will work with CAPS TV to create a video on diversity and culture on campus.


	
	
	

	Faculty Travel Pool Fund
	The deadline to submit the Faculty Travel Pool Fund application is Monday, September 5, 2014.

The committee will meet on Wednesday, September 10, 2014 to review and allocate the funds.


	
	
	Gigi Fiumerodo



	Online Education 

Initiative 


	The Online Education Initiative will provide online courses and services in the California Community Colleges Online Education Ecosystem (OEE). 

Ventura College was accepted as a pilot group to participate in the distance education consortium. Ventura College was selected out of 24 colleges as a full launch college that will determine what learning management system to use. 

A meeting is planned for Wednesday, August 28 to pick two additional faculty members to participate in the distance education consortium. Andrea Horigan will be one of the three participants.


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Fall 2014 

Professional Development Workshops
	The following lists of workshops were suggested for the fall.

· Distance Education workshops

· Dean from each division will discuss happenings in their divisions. 

· One Book, One Campus

· SITE Follow-Ups 

· Student Mental Health issues

· Evacuation Chair Demonstration

· How to Take a Field Trip

· CPR Training 

· Health Awareness Week

· Sabbatical/ Faculty Adventures 

· President’s Forum

· Cooperative Learning – (Nathan Cole)

Some workshops should be offered to both faculty and classified staff.


	Gwen, Eileen and Sharon will develop a fall 2014 template workshop schedule.
	
	

	CSUCI Grant
	Ventura College is a recipient of a CSUCI Grant. CSUCI is partnering with Ventura, Oxnard and Moorpark Colleges to improve pathways for professional development. Ventura College will use their funds to develop mini grants.
	
	
	

	Agenda Items for September Meeting
	· Spring Self Assigned Flex

· Redesigning our website.

· Sample website for Professional Development: 


http:///www.scc.losrios.edu/src/trainingdb
This address links to Sacramento City College’s database of Professional Development resources
	
	
	

	Next meeting
	Monday, September 8 from 2:00 pm – 3:00 pm in LRC 136 Training Studio.


	
	
	

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston




